MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY JANUARY 13th 2012 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:    Cllr. F. Hill (chairman).  Cllr. D. Smith,  Cllr. D. Forster,  Cllr. K. Haines, Cllr. G. Tully. Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. G. Plowman. Cllr. P. Smith and Cllr. M. Stanton and Cllr. P. Smith
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk),  
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION        No matters were raised
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/1
Apologies for absence.     Received from Cllr. M. Ford
2/1
Variation in order of business – no alterations were deemed necessary
3/1
 Declarations of members interest – no declarations were made
4/1
Minutes of the previous meeting.   These were circulated, read and approved as a true record 
5/1
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded – item 15/1 – Village Plan - was taken 
early in the agenda to allow Cllr. D. Smith to speak on the subject as she would have to leave the meeting 
early
6/1
Outstanding matters.   It was confirmed that dog mess could be put into ordinary waste bins as long it was in 
plastic bags. 


7/1
Clerks report.   -   Nothing to report
8/1
Chairmans report –   Cllr. Hill reported that he will attend the Communities and Planning Meeting at 
Swadlincote on 21st February 2012.   He also suggested that information regarding Roger Charles – 
Neighborhood Watch should 
again be included on the Parish website
9/1
Parish Councillors reports – None
10/1
Planning applications and decisions. – None 
  .

11/1
Queens Jubillee.   A meeting of the various interested parties had been held immediately prior to the Parish 
Council Meeting.    This had proved extremely useful.   Plenty of good suggestions and a great deal of 
enthusiasm had been expressed.    It was agreed that a  number of items needed urgent attention such as the 
hire of portable toilets, bouncy castle and barbeque/hog roast.    Enquiries and quotations would be made 
before the next Parish Council Meeting.  It was agreed that a further meeting would be arranged for all 
interested parties as well as the people attending the first meeting.   This to be immediately before the next 
Parish Council meeting on 10th February when a possible steering committee could be formed.   An article 
to be placed in the Village Newsletter and Parish Magazine to get assistance and ideas.  A poster to be 
devised by Cllr. Foster to advertise the day of celebrations.   Cllr. Tully and Cllr. Haines are to liaise with 
various interested parties to get plans in place.
12/1
Future spending.  -   Expenditure to have in mind the benefit to the village.


Waste bins – a quotation for extra waste bins and the price for their emptying will be sought 

Kitchen fittings for the Village Hall    £7000 to be made available and reserved in the accounts – subject to 
the sight of 3 quotations and 
the Parish Council to pay the final account.


Hut on recreation field – Roger Dennis was not in favour of a new hut  as it would be difficult to find a hut 
of the correct size to fit into the space available.   It was agreed to reserve £200 towards the necessary 
repairs/renewals.

Trees – an amount of £343 had been reserved for the planting of trees in the village with the purchase and 
installation being supervised by Mr. Jeremy Winter

Seat – Sue Ellis had offered to pay towards this seat as a memorial to her late husband. Information 
regarding design/costs were being obtained with the likely cost to be in the order of £600- £700
  
13/1
Annual Budget – Cllr. Hill reported that the Annual Budget had been thoroughly looked at and with the 
approval of the committee the Precept for 2012/3 would remain at the same level as last year - £4400 – 
Approved unanimously
14/1
Localism Bill –  No further progress

15/1
Village Plan – Cllr.D. Smith felt that the closure of our Post Office/shop had been a tremendous loss to the 
village and that efforts should be made to have it re-instated if only for limited hours per week. Cllr. P. 
Smith offered to provide information regarding information regarding similar limited hours schemes in the 
district 

16/1
Trustees of recreation field. – Efforts to obtain the deeds were being held up because of a dispute following 
the previous discussions up to June 2010.  Cllr. Hill had looked into the problem of getting the deeds with 
our solicitors.   They had been held up because of an unpaid outstanding account of £360 from Talbots 
Solicitors.   As we had funds in our bank account reserved for legal services regarding the recreation field it 
was agreed that the account should be paid immediately 
18/12    Correspondence – none to report
19/12
Finance 

R. Parker – clerks fees/expences

£117

Talbot & Co




£360

To consider requests for funding under S137 – none received
20/12
Future agenda items.


Future Spending.


Localism


Village Plan.


Queens Jubillee

Trustees of recreation field


21/12
Date and time of next meeting – Friday 10th February 2012 – 6.30 pm for planning applications and 
decisions.  6.45pm for Queens Jubillee meeting followed by a normal parish council meeting  at 7.45pm
Part 2  Exempt items – none


There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.10 pm
